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Work Group 4 Responsibilities

Work Group 4 was responsible for accomplishing Action 5.  Action 5 was to create a scope of work and hire an independent contractor to review existing marketing/behavioral research associated with energy efficiency efforts.  
Work Group 4 Activity
The Work Group 4 Co-Chairs (Erin Holland and Teri Duncan) convened a meeting of Work Group 4 on April 6.  At that meeting Work Group participants heard brief summaries of several different market research projects that had recently been completed by the Energy Trust of Oregon, Puget Sound Energy, Snohomish County PUD and BPA.  
To address Action 5, the Work Group participants reviewed and approved a Request for Proposals (RFP) seeking professional services to conduct secondary research focused on behavior change initiatives specific to consumer energy efficiency.  Key objectives of this research are:

1. Identify relevant current research, evaluations and behavior change initiatives
· within the Northwest region
· outside the Northwest region
· specific to consumer energy efficiency behavior
· that could be transferable from non-energy behavior change initiatives (e.g., water conservation; recycling; health-related).
2. Glean/summarize insights from the above studies, e.g.
· consumer beliefs surrounding conservation vs. energy efficiency attitudes and behavior 
· potential motivators that trigger energy efficient behavior among consumers.
· characteristics of various demographic segments in the Northwest.

3. Identify gaps in existing research/knowledge

· what do we need to know that we don’t already know to effectively produce a change in consumers’ energy efficiency behavior throughout the Northwest to reduce energy use?

4. Provide recommendations for next steps.

The RFP was released to the public on May 8 and proposals are due on May 26 with contractor selection to follow shortly thereafter.  A final RTF Evaluation Report is due in October, 2009.  The funding for the proposed $75,000 RFP budget is being coordinated through NEET and is supplemental to NEEA’s budget.

While NEEA will administratively manage the RFP process, Work Group 4 members have taken the initiative to form a regional marketing professional coordinating council.  The formation of the council was the other high priority recommendation of Work Group 4.  It is expected that the council will operate through the regional forum function that NEEA is forming in response to Work Group 3’s recommendation. 
